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The Red Poppy on Memorial Day 
American Legion Auxiliary members of the Gosz Novak Unit 
199 of Reedsville understand the sacrifice our Armed Forces 
have made to preserve freedom and to honor past and cur-
rent service members.  Members of the Gosz/Novak Unit 199 
will wear a red Memorial Poppy, as a symbol of the price of 
war and the sacrifice of millions, as a sign of their  
appreciation this Memorial Day weekend.  
The 900,000 members of the American Legion Auxiliary, the 
world’s largest women’s patriotic service organization, are 
asking everyone to wear a Poppy on Memorial Day weekend. 
“Wear it in honor of the millions of Americans who have  
willingly served our nation, all too many of whom made the 
ultimate sacrifice”, said Jane Kalies, local Auxiliary President. 
The Poppy also honors Wisconsin’s disabled veterans at the 
Zablocki VA Medical Center in Milwaukee who make the red 
crepe paper Poppy.  Wisconsin’s Red Poppies provide  
financial and therapeutic benefits to these veterans, as well 
as the thousands of veterans and their families who benefit 
from the donations collected from the distribution of the  
Auxiliary Poppy.  
In the battlefields of Belgium during World War I, poppies 
grew wild amid the ravages of war.  The overturned soils of 
battle enabled the poppy seeds to be covered, allowing them 
to grow and forever serve as a reminder of the bloodshed of 
war. 
Each year the Gosz/Novak Auxiliary Unit chooses a Poppy 
Princess from their Junior Members.  This year the Poppy 
Princess is, Elly Kasper, daughter of Wade and Kathy 
Kasper, and  granddaughter of member Bonnie O’Connell all 
are from Reedsville. 
Please join Reedsville’s American Legion Auxiliary on Friday 

and Saturday, May 13 and 14, as members distribute  

Poppies at the Town Mart in Reedsville, and other various 

businesses in the community. Recognize 

the sacrifice our veterans have made by 

making a donation to the poppy fund and 

by wearing a red Poppy. 

Reedsville Heath Fair on May 5th 
 A Health Fair for members of the public 18 and over is 
being sponsored by Reedsville High School’s FCCLA (Family, 
Community, and Career Leaders of America) on May 5 from 8:00 
to noon in the high school library.  A vast array of free informa-
tion, samples, and prizes will be available. 
 The event will feature free heart health screenings that 
include a fasting lipid panel, glucose, body mass index, blood  
pressure, and personal counseling with a health professional by 
Calumet Medical Center.  Dermatology Associates will conduct 
skin cancer screenings.  Both of these screenings require preregis-
tration by calling the high school office at 754-4341 by April 28. 
 Many interactive displays will cover topics such as the 
importance of full body activity by the YMCA, functional  
movement by Brillion Orthopedic and Spine Care, and exfoliating 
hand scrubs by His and Hers, Whitelaw. 
 Presentations by Dermatology Associates from 9:30 -
10:30 and Brillion Orthopedic and Spine from 10:30-11:00 will be 
held in an adjacent room.  No preregistration is required. 
 Additionally, groups such as the Reedsville First  
Responders, Manitowoc County Public Health Nurses, Reedsville 
School Nurse, Holy Family Rehab Plus, 24/7 Fitness of Reedsville, 
Festival Foods, the Blood Center/Wisconsin Organ Donation, and 
WEA Trust will sponsor many other educational and interactive 
displays. 
 While the fair is geared to adults, Reedsville High School 
students have also prepared information and will sponsor booths on 
topics such as stress management, tobacco cessation, and healthy 
treats. 

The Reedsville Lioness will 

once again sponsor the  

Village Wide Rummage 

Sale on May 14 & 15.   
 

The Lioness will also sponsor a 
brat fry both days at the Knights 

of Columbus building on  
Manitowoc Street.  The profits 
raised from this event will be 
used for community projects.   

2011 Drug Collections for Manitowoc County 

Help keep our communities safe and clean by  
participating in one of the following collections. 

 

May 5   -   1 - 5pm   -  Reedsville Village Hall 

July 7   -   1 - 5pm  -  Manitowoc City Police Department 
September 1   -   1 - 5pm  -  Kiel Community Center 
October 22   -   10am - 3pm  -  Manitowoc Expo Grounds 
November 3   -   1 - 5pm  -  Two Rivers Police Department 
 

Permanent Drop Box Locations: 

Manitowoc City Police Department, 910 Jay Street, Manitowoc 
Two Rivers Police Department, 1717 E. Park Street, Two Rivers 
 
Guidelines: 

Needles and sharps will not be accepted.  Items must be in  
original containers.  Do not mix medications in the same  
container.   You may block out your name on the drug container,  
but keep the drug name visible.   
 

Acceptable Drugs: 

Prescription medications, over the counter drugs, veterinary medications,  
controlled substances, and illegal drugs.  Mercury  
thermometers deposited only at the April and October collections. 
 

For more info contact the  

Manitowoc Recycling Center at 920-683-4333 

Happy Mother’s Day 

Reedsville News 



ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
Bids to cut and trim personal lawns for the 2011 
lawn cutting season will be received by Mary Jo 
Krahn, Clerk-Treasurer at the Reedsville Municipal 
Building, 217 Menasha Street, Reedsville, WI  
54230-8597 until noon on Friday, April 29, 2011.   
   Location of lawns will vary.  Must be 18 year of 
age or older to bid.  Must supply own lawn  
cutting/trimming equipment.   
   If there any question, please contact Street  
Committee Chairperson, Geoff Weinreis at  
920-754-4046 (evenings) or Village President,  
Ritalyn Schuh at 920-754-4783. 

• Mary Jo Krahn 
Village Clerk Treasurer 

Notes from the Village Hall 
 

Election Results:   April 5, 2011   278 Total Voters 
  Village President:   Ritalyn Schuh 184 votes                                 

Village Trustees:   Andy Bubolz 214 votes 
                   Jerome Reis 195 votes    
                                     Bruce Hrudka 187 votes    
         
Bicycle Registration:  All bicycles must be registered.  To obtain the  
license, flag down a Village Police Officer.  A $2.00 fee covers a one-time 
registration.   
 
Curfew:  Any person under the age of 18 unaccompanied by a parent or 
legal guardian may not be out and about between 11:00 PM - 6:00 AM  
Sunday through Thursday and 12:00 PM - 6:00 AM Friday and Saturday.   
 
Board of Review:  The Village of Reedsville will hold its first meeting on 
May 10, 2011 from 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM, in the hall at the Reedsville  
Municipal Building, 217 Menasha Street, Reedsville, WI.  Please contact the 
Clerk/Treasurer at 754-4371 for the procedural requirements if you want to 
appear before the Board. 
 
Vehicle Nuisance:  It is illegal  for any partially dismantled, non operating, 
wrecked, junked, unregistered or discarded vehicles to be placed or stored on 
any public or private property within the Village limits for a period of longer 
than five (5) days, unless said vehicles are stored within an enclosed  
building. This ordinance does not apply to property zoned for the sale or 
repair of vehicles.  Having a vehicle behind your garage or under a tarp does 
not meet the requirement of an enclosed building. 
 
Open Burning/Fire Pits:  Controlled burning must be located off the public 
street pavement or street gutter, must be as least fifteen (15’) from any lot 
line and may not be less than fifteen feet (15’) from any building.  Only 
clean wood may be used in fire pits and flames cannot extend more than two 
feet (2’) above the pit.  All fires must be monitored by a responsible person 
until the fire has extinguished itself completely.  Persons utilizing and  
maintaining outdoor fires shall be responsible for any liability resulting from 
any damage caused by their fire. 
 
Pool Owners:  You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Application 
to qualify for the swimming pool discount.  No other form of submittal will 
be accepted.  This form can be picked up at the Reedsville Municipal  
Building Lobby. 
 
Dogs Or Cats: It shall be unlawful to own, harbor, shelter, of keep any dog 
or cat which runs at large within the limits of the Village. A dog or cat shall 
be deemed to be running at large when it is on any public street, alley, parks, 
or other grounds of the Village or any other premises in the Village other 
than the premises of its owner, his servant, agent or a member of his family 
of suitable age and discretion unless it is on a durable leash no longer than 
eight feet (8') or the dog or cat must be under control and within eight feet 
(8') of its owner, his servant, agent or a member of his family of suit-
able age and discretion at all times when off the premises of its owner. 

REEDSVILE FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 
Is spring finally here?  With warm weather 
comes the season of clean up from winter which 
creates piles of brush that you may want to burn.  
Or you may want to burn some grass to help 
wildlife habitats.  The Reedsville Fire department 
will issue burning permits for grass vegetation 
and clean untreated wood only.  We CAN NOT 
issue burning permits to burn plastic, garbage, 
treated or painted wood or rubber.   
 
In order to fulfill your permit request, we ask that 
you contact somebody from the list below FIVE 
days prior to any burning.  Failure to do so may 
result in the inability to obtain a permit. 
 
To request a burning permit please contact one of 
the following: 
Fire Chief Brad Busse 754-4936 
Asst. Chief  Dean Bubolz  754-1127 
Asst. Chief  Jeremy Foytik 754-4199 
Captain  Todd Maertz  754-4832 
 

Firefighters Park 

For all park rental information please contact 
Brandon Maertz 860-0371. 

Fox & Hounds 

Free Delivery  
in Reedsville  
5pm - 8pm 
Tues. - Sat. 

Call -  
754-4086 

Panther and Reedsville Sports Apparel  
available at Jim’s Golf Cars located on Manitowoc Street,  

Reedsville.  A variety of items are on display and ready for your 
team spirit to be shown with pride at your next  

sporting event or out and about in the community.  We have  
hooded sweatshirts, sweatpants, t-shirts, long sleeve t-shirts,  

turtlenecks, winter jackets, and stocking hats all in youth or adult 
sizes.  If you have a request or any questions  

please call 920-905-3710. 

Panther Pride is Alive!   

Support your team and your local businesses! 
WWWWeeeellllccccoooommmmeeee    SSSSpppprrrriiiinnnngggg    



Aging & Disability Resource Center  
The Aging & Disability Resource Center is looking for a volunteer meal 
site manager willing to staff the Reedsville Senior meal site and Meals on 
Wheels program. The meal site is in operation Monday through Friday 
from approximately 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. The ADRC is looking for  
individuals, couples, groups or organizations that may be interested in 
assisting Senior Citizens through this meal site.  Volunteers may take all 
or any of the days available.  Duties include receiving the hot food, pre-
paring the home delivered trays, serving the congregate meal, clean-up, 
and minimal paperwork. Training will be provided. 
 
The congregate and home delivered meal programs are very important to 
the community.  These programs provide socialization, interaction,  
nutrition, and in the case of home delivered meals, they make it possible 
for some seniors to live independently in their community. 
 
For more information about this program, or if you would like to give 
some time to this worthwhile endeavor, please contact Alyssa Gaedtke, 
Nutrition Coordinator,  at The Aging Resource Center 683-4180. 

THE FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK 

The Friends of St. Patrick will be gathering on Monday evenings in the 
month of May, at The Heritage House to pray the Rosary starting at 6:30 

p.m.  Anyone is welcome to attend.  The clean-up/workday at the  
Heritage House, church building and grounds has been rescheduled for 

Saturday, May 21, 2011, beginning at 9:00a.m.  Bring a dish 
to pass for lunch, refreshments will be served. 

 
Plans are underway for the Friend’s Annual Fall Festival to be held on 

Sunday, September 11, 2011, at their grounds in Maple Grove.  
The event will begin with an 11:00 a.m. outdoor mass. 

For more information an any of the  

upcoming events please call (920)7323462.   

Wake up to the signs of Sleep Apnea  

Obstructive sleep apnea is a common sleep disorder              
estimated to affect more than 12 million Americans. The 

word “apnea” means a pause in breathing.  

With this disorder, a person repeatedly stops breathing for 
short periods of time during sleep. Warning signs include a 
pattern of loud snoring interrupted by pauses in breathing, 

with snorts or gasps before breathing resumes.  

People suffering from sleep apnea may be completely  
unaware they have this problem. Family members and bed 

partners are often the first to recognize it.  

Losing weight, managing a nasal allergy or infection,  
correcting a nasal deformity or removing tonsils and  
adenoids can help this condition. In severe cases, surgery on 
the throat and palate may be recommended to reduce excess 

tissue and widen the air passage. 

The most common non-surgical treatment for sleep apnea, 
however, is nasal Continuous Positive Airway Pressure 
(CPAP). A CPAP mask fits over the nose during sleep and a 
mechanical device gently pushes air into the mask and into 

the airway.  

Untreated sleep apnea is associated with a higher risk of 

potentially serious health problems, such as: 

• high blood pressure 

• increased risk of heart attack and stroke 

• depression and irritability 

• erectile dysfunction in men 

If you think you or someone you know 
suffers from obstructive sleep apnea or 

another sleep disorder, help is available.  

Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse                 

practitioner at Aurora Health Center in 

Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, 

call 920-754-4337. 

The Village Pantry 
Once again we want to express our appreciation to the  
community for your support and interest in our business.  

Something new for May will be made to order deli sandwiches, 
so come on out and try a fresh sandwich made from your 

choice of our great selection of meats and cheeses.   
We also now carry Lamer’s Glass Bottled Milk,  
which gives you an unmatched fresh flavor. 

Amish Wedding Jar Goods are a new item for great tasting 
side dishes.  Included are pickled baby beets, pickled beet 
eggs, bread and butter pickles, F.R.O.G. jam, and more.   

As usual, we have fresh bakery every Friday and Saturday 
including a variety of pies, cakes, cookies, breads,  

and more from Country Home Bakery.   
   At your service, 

The Lengachers 



A BRILLIANT BODY 
In March, Nature's Sunshine celebrated 39 years at the  

National Convention in Cancun.  They unleashed a tremendous 
program for having a Brilliant Body.   
WHAT IS A BRILLIANT BODY? 

A Brilliant Body means having true health, or health at the  
deepest level.  Health you can feel...health you can see.  You 

might even call it cellular health, because lasting health begins  
by making your foundation strong.  If the cells of the body are 

healthy, your tissues will be healthy.  If your tissues are healthy, 
your organs will be healthy.  If your organs are healthy, 

your systems will be healthy.. and if your systems are healthy, 
YOU will be healthy. 

A Brilliant Body is built on a solid foundation of four key facets: 
- CORE HEALTH - including vital nutrition and cleansing 

- WEIGHT MANAGEMENT 
- ENERGY & FITNESS 

- SYSTEMS - a unique approach for solving targeted health  
issues in the digestive, circulatory, respiratory, urinary,  

glandular or immune system 
HOW DO WE HAVE A BRILLIANT BODY? 

Nature's Sunshine has introduced the JumpStart program, which 
provides optimal nutrition and natural energy that will help you 
lose or maintain your weight while saving you money.  Compare 
your cost of eating junk food, soda, coffee, and energy drinks, 

which provide no nutrition to the JumpStart program… 
now that is BRILLIANT! 

 
May special - 25% off the JumpStart nutritional program or  

become a member and purchase it at direct cost.    
 

For more information on the JumpStart program (which includes 
a months supply) or to do a health assessment, contact me at: 

 
Roadway To Health 

920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen  

A Tribute to Ginger 1991 -2011 
This article was written by the Raboine Family who donated 

Ginger and Amber to the Sunrise Horse Farm. 
As many of you know, Sunrise Horse Farm recently lost one of their  

favorites.  Ginger will be greatly missed.  Our family will never regret our 
decision to give Mary Ellen & Becky our girls.  We know Ginger will always 
have a place in everyone’s heart for many years to come.  We know she 

made a difference in many of your lives.  So the following is how Amber & 
Ginger made their way to Sunrise Horse Farm. 

 
 We were only looking for 1 horse when we started the search for 
Cassie.  In the back of my mind I was worried about her riding alone. So it 
really made sense to be looking for 2.  My husband didn’t really see it that 

way.  He saw that it was just going to cost us more.   
 BUT, it was meant to be.  An ad for 2 mares & tack located be-
tween Algoma & Kewaunee near the Ahnapee trail.  Come to discover that 
she wanted to sell together.  They needed each other.  The one didn’t like 

losing sight of the other.   
 It was a beautiful day when we went out to see them.  We sad-
dled them up and went down the road and around the corner.  Some cars 

even buzzed by and they didn’t flinch.  They were well behaved. 
A few days later, I went back with my horsey gal pal and met a vet to 

check them out.  For their age (20), they were in pretty good health and 
didn’t see any major issues.  Deal was done.  We had some work to do.  Barn 

wasn’t quite ready and there was some brush to clear out in the woods.  
Making sure the fence was secure and work, etc.  Oh yeah, we needed to 

find someone with a trailer! 
We brought Ginger & Amber home April 28, 2002.  Then it rained off and 
on for almost a week making a total mess out of the fenced off area we 
had for them.  Yuck!  Both of them loved standing out in the rain (and the 
snow).  Ginger’s ‘barn’ name (what she is registered as) was Quasar Bar 

Punk.  They were calling her Punkie.  That was changed right away.  We had 
our issues including a couple of escapes.  Being out in the country, our  

property was almost surrounded by farmland.  Oh did they love eating out 
there.  The saying about the grass is always greener I think was their  

mantra.  Then there was the day when our next door neighbor was leaving 
for work and saw one of them in the front yard of another neighbor’s 

house.  We discovered their weakness for their oats and would put some in 
a bucket and give it a good shake.  It always seemed to get their attention.  
 We have some pictures of Cassie and some of her friends hanging 

out with Amber & Ginger.  My favorite would be the one with my older  
sister, who was visiting from Oregon, and Cassie going out for a ride.  My 
sister was the real horse fanatic in the family. You knew where to find her, 

in the barn with the horses. 
 In 2007, Cassie started getting a little too busy and finding the 
time to properly take care of them was getting harder and harder to find.  
We weren’t sure what to do.  Talk about divine intervention.  In the paper 
was this article on the front page describing this horse farm that was just 

starting up and what their purpose was – helping kids with needs. 
 We couldn’t imagine a better place for them.  They would be 
loved and cared for.  Ridden some and hopefully help someone in need of 
the experience.  We knew that with them being so ‘bomb proof’ that they 

would be a wonderful addition to their cause. It was a perfect fit.   
 Who would have thought that they would also find a place in  

everyone’s hearts as well. 

The next newsletter deadline is Friday, May 
20th.  Submissions can be mailed or dropped 
of at the Reedsville Village Clerks office at 

217 Menasha Street, or emailed to 
ragd@reedsville.org 



MANITOWOC COUNTY NUTRITION PROGRAM 

REEDSVILLE May — 2011 
 

BREAD, MILK, & DESSERT SERVED WITH EVERY MEAL 

 
 

  
MONDAY 

  
TUESDAY 

  
WEDNES-

DAY 

  
THURSDAY 

  
FRIDAY 

  

2 
Sloppy Joe 
on Whole 
Grain Bun 
Baby Bakers 
Green Peas 
  
  

3 
Baked 
Chicken 
Mashed  

Potatoes 
Marinated 
Carrots 

4 
Ham Slice 
with Brown 
Sugar & 
Pineapple 
Scallop Po-
tatoes 
Dump Salad 

5 
Meatballs in 
Brown 
Gravy 
Baked Potato 
Fruited Jello 

6 
Cream of 
Vegetable 
Soup 
Egg Salad on 
Whole Grain 
Bun 
Lettuce 
Salad 
Mandarin 
Oranges 

9 

Marinated 
Grilled 
Chicken 

Breast 

Sliced  

Potatoes 

Stewed  

Tomatoes 

10 
Chicken 

Tetrazzini 

Creamy 

Coleslaw 

Mixed Fruit 

Salad 

11 

Homestyle 

Meatloaf 

Baked  

Potato 

Cream Corn 

12 

Turkey Slice 

in Gravy 

Mashed  

Potatoes 

Green Bean 

Casserole 

13 
Baked  
Haddock 
AuGratin 
Potatoes 
Creamy 
Coleslaw 

16 
Italian Meat 
Sauce & 
Spaghetti 
Veggie 
Casserole 
Warm  
Apples 

17 
Kraut Dogs 
Baby Bakers 
Peaches 
  

18 
Salisbury 
Steak 
German  
Potato Salad 
Pistachio 
Salad 

19 
Pork Roast 
Cheesy 
Mashed  
Potatoes 
Mixed  
Vegetables 

20 
Cream of 
Vegetable 
Soup 
Egg Salad on 
Whole Grain 
Bun 
7 Layer 
Salad 
Pineapple 

23 
Beef  
Vegetable 
Stew 
Coleslaw 
Mixed Fruit 
Salad 

24 
Hamburger 
on Whole 
Grain Bun 
Cold Potato 
Salad 
Baked Beans 

25 
BBQ Rib in 
Sweet Sauce 
Baked  

Potato 
Fruited Jello 

26 
Chili 
Cold Turkey 
& Cheese on 
Whole Grain 
Bun 
Lettuce 
Salad 
Applesauce 

27 
Chicken 

Patty 

Cheesy Hash 

Browns 

Green Beans 

30 

Closed in 

Observance 

of Memorial 

Day 

 

31 
Baked 
Chicken  
Mashed  

Potatoes 
Peas &  

Carrots 

  

 

   

FOR RESERVATIONS OR  

CANCELLATIONS PLEASE CALL 

24 HOURS IN ADVANCE 

REEDSVILLE NUTRITION SITE: 

754-4641 OR THE AGING &  

DISABLITY RESOURCE  

CENTER:   683-4180    

TOLL FREE:   1-877-416-7083 

The services, facilities and benefits of 
this program are for the use of all 

older people, regardless of race, sex,  
national origin or handicap.  Partici-

pation is not related to income.  
Menu is subject to change. Suggested 

donation for persons 60+ and  
volunteers is $3.50. No one 60+ is 

denied a meal based on their  
ability to pay. Guests under 60 must 

pay $6.30 per meal. For more  
information call the Aging &  
Disability Resource Center  

at (920) 683-4180  
between 8:30 AM– 4:30 PM. 

Senior Citizens Meeting 
 

The next meeting for the Senior 
Citizens is on Tues. May 

17th,2011 @ 1:30 P.M. at the 
Reedsville Manor.   

Any new senior citizens are  
always welcome!  For more  

information call  
Joan Kanter, President  

at 754-4189.  

Show MOM how much 
she is appreciated! 

Get her some flowers! 
100’s of hanging baskets to 

choose from…. 
Bring in this ad and  

get 10% off a purchase of 
$15 or more.   

Offer expires 5-7-11.   

Sunny View Gardens 
5919 CTH W  

(1 mile north of Reedsville)  
Open - Monday - Saturday 

9am - 8pm 



Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Breakfast of Champions 

Sundays, 9am - 1pm 
 

All proceeds go to the organizations. 
Served by members of these fine organizations. 

 
1st Sunday - RAA 

2nd Sunday - AMVETS Post 1032 
3rd Sunday - American Legion & Auxiliary 

4th Sunday - Sons of AMVETS 
 

Support your local organizations at  

Fox & Hounds 

Reedsville Recycling  

Pick Up Dates for 2011 

January 14, January 28 
February 11, February 25 

March 11, March 25 
April 8, April 22 
May 13, May 27 
June 10, June 24 
July 9, July 22 

August 12, August 26 
September 10, September 23 

October 14, October 28 

Volunteer Rural Elderly and/or  

Disabled Transportation Program 
 

This program provides weekly  
transportation to rural elderly or  

disabled individuals; allowing them 
access to a range of activities that  

positively contribute to the  
quality of their life: 

• Medical Appointments 
• Shopping 

• Nursing Home Visits 
• Library  
• Etc…. 

 
Round-trip faire is only $6, 2 -5 riders 
are needed per trip.  Routes are based 

on demand.  It only takes 2 -5  
individuals to establish weekly  

transportation in your area.  24 hours 
advance reservations are required.   

If you are interested please 
 

Contact:  Linda Grider 
Mobility Manager 

920-683-4180 
lindaggrider@co.manitowoc.wi.us 

Manitowoc County  

Hazardous Waste  

Clean Sweep 

Residents  
May 13, 3 - 6pm 

Two Rivers Public Works Shop 

May 14, 9am - 1pm 
Manitowoc Co. Highway Shop 

Farms & Businesses 

May 13, 10am - noon 
Manitowoc Co. Highway Shop 

May 13, 3 - 6pm 
Two Rivers Public Works Shop 
For acceptable/non-acceptable 

items visit 
www.manitowocrecycles.org 

Or call - 683-4333 


